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30 January 2025  
 
 

 
Dear Rodger and Vince, 

 

Thank you for your letter of 10 January expressing your interest in joining the Devolution 

Priority Programme and to delivering both reorganisation and devolution to the most rapid 

timeframe.   

 

I am grateful for your enthusiasm in responding to our ambitious plans, and I would like to 

thank you particularly for the rapid work you have done to bring together this proposal in 

order to meet the challenging deadline. I do not underestimate, and thoroughly appreciate, 

the collaborative work you have shown in producing this expression of interest.    

 

I am working with my officials to review your proposal in detail, and I will be in touch with my 

decision as soon as is practically possible.  

 

Thank you again for writing to me on this important matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

JIM MCMAHON OBE MP 
Minister of State for Local Government and English Devolution 




